Holy Trinity C of E Primary Academy & Nursery



Principal: Mr R Dickson
Middleton Road, Oswestry, Shropshire SY11 2LF,
Tel:01691 654832 Fax: 01691 688913



Email:admin@holytrinitycepa.co.uk www.holytrinitycepa.co.uk

18th March 2020.

Coronavirus Update

Dear Parents/Carers,

Due to staffing and very low numbers of children attending, the decision has been made to temporarily close Nursery from Thursday 19th March.

The health and wellbeing of all the children in school is of paramount importance and for this reason it has been decided that as a temporary measure a closure will start with our youngest children in Nursery. The Nursery staff will be utilised within the school supporting children in classes throughout the school.

We have put together a few ideas for our Nursery children to continue their learning, with you, while they are at home.

If your child has access to the internet, below are some links to websites which we use in Nursery:

www.topmarks.co.uk

https://www.tvokids.com/preschool/games/caterpillar-count

https://www.topmarks.co.uk/early-years/shape-monsters

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/games

https://www.phonicsbloom.com/uk/game/list/phonics-games-phase-1

Further ideas for you to support your child's learning:

- Talk with your child about what they can see, hear, smell when you are out and about
- Read stories, comics, labels together
- Lots of counting and number recognition both indoors and out e.g car number plates, numbers on house doors
- Encourage independence in putting on and taking off their coat, socks and shoes.

More information and updates will be available via the Nursery class page on the school website.



We are a Christian school where we value one another, want the best for everyone, work hard and enjoy the journey.



Holy Trinity C of E Primary Academy & Nursery



Principal: Mr R Dickson Middleton Road, Oswestry, Shropshire SY11 2LF, Tel:01691 654832 Fax: 01691 688913



Email:admin@holytrinitycepa.co.uk www.holytrinitycepa.co.uk

We hope that you and your family stay healthy until Nursery reopens.

Best wishes, Mrs Meddins, Mrs Kenning and Mrs Maltby



